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LEARN, LAUGH & LIVE  

 

             

Welcome to 2025. The tree and tinsel are all packed away and now we have to look forward to            
a brand-new year. 

 I know there is a lot of bad news around, I have found the only way to deal with this is to 
enjoy what spare time you have away from negative situations. At least you can have 
some fun.  It is amazing what meeting up with a few u3a friends can do т venting your 
spleen, laughing together over something you have seen, and reminiscing over the good 
times.  Personally, after a u3a meeting I come away feeling all is right with the world.  See 
what you all do to me: I thank you!! 

At the last meeting our guest speaker Geoffrey Lewry was a big hit.  Many members came 
up to me to confirm this fact.  His presentation was very polished and extremely 
interesting.   He suggested that we all watched the 7/7 Bombings on BBC 1.  

I watched this programme and understood all the people involved on that day were so 
heroic and yet none of them thought of themselves as being heroic. It was just their 
job.  What they encountered was more than just a job: many people can count themselves 
lucky due to these amazing people.  I had a little time with Geoffrey before his 
presentation and took the opportunity of thanking him for his service.  He and his fellow 
ŸŉŉŔĦĲƖƚШƽĲŰƣШљŸƻĲƖШċŰĬШċĤŸƻĲњШŸŰ 7/7. We shall have to see if he has any other material 
he would like to share with us, maybe we can get him to come in 2026.  

The Social Committee are attending the holiday and travel show at Olympia.   Hopefully 
they will have some good ideas for trips in the coming year. 

 I hope to see you all soon at our next meeting on 3rd February 2025, when the speaker, 
Derek Crabtree, will be discussing Artificial Intelligence.   

Take care and have fun, 

Kindest regards, 

Sybi т Chair Epsom and Ewell u3a. 
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IMPORTANT CHANGES TO MEMBERSHIP RENEWALS FOR 2025/26  

High cost to print and send membership cards by post 

Our new membership year starts on April 1st and the Treasurer and Membership Secretary have 

been looking at more cost-effective ways of handling renewals given the ever-increasing costs of 

printing and postage. The committee discussed this issue at their January meeting. 

Currently we are looking at a cost in excess of £1500 to print hard copy membership cards and 

purchase envelopes and stamps in order to send them out via Royal Mail. 

We have therefore taken the decision to make some changes in order to use our membersô 

subscriptions in a more beneficial manner. 

2025-26 Membership cards by e-mail 

At the beginning of March 2025, you will receive your usual email (or letter for members not on 

the internet) asking you to renew your subscriptions for 2025-26. 

We would ask you, if possible, to pay by bank transfer as this makes the job so much more 

efficient. Once the Membership Secretary has received your payment you will receive an email, 

generated from our Beacon database system, that will contain your membership card which you 

can either print off or save to your phone. 

If you particularly need to have a hard copy of your membership card (they wonôt be necessary 

for the monthly speaker meeting from April) we are arranging to have a few blank cards printed 

and can write one out for you if you ask while attending a monthly speaker meeting at Bourne 

Hall. 

u3a Matters Magazine ï Requirement to ñopt-inò if a posted version is still required 

The second change will affect the u3a Matters magazine. The cost of this to our u3a is increasing 

yet again on April 1st and we are conscious that although some members would like to continue 

to receive it by post there are a significant number who have opted out already or no longer 

require the magazines to be sent to them. 

If you currently receive the magazine by post and wish to continue to do so, you will need to 

ñopt-inò during the renewals process (as described in the e-mail you will receive in early March). 

You will then continue to receive the five copies per year of the magazine and it will remain free 

as part of your yearly subscription. 

The Third Age Trust currently offer free digital versions which are being enhanced. These can be 

found if you scroll down after clicking this link https://www.u3a.org.uk/news/u3a-

matters/screen-reader-editions 

If you have any questions about any of the changes above, please speak to one of the committee 

members after the monthly speaker meeting at Bourne Hall. 



 

 

New members coffee morning  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If you are new to our u3a and would like to meet 

other members , the committee will be holding a new  

members coffee morning on Wednesday 5 th March  

10am until 12 noon,  at The Horton  Arts Centre , Epsom 

KT19 8NP. Spaces are limited  so if you would like to 

attend,  please email  epsomsocial @gmail.com  

 

Tina and Ellen  

New  membe rs coordinators  

 

 



 

Exploring London 1 3 

 

Very early in the New Year, our group decided to blow away the cobwebs on a local walk 

in Ewell.  

 

Fortunately, the local council had sponsored the Ewell Heritage Trail a few years back so 

we took advantage of that and went to explore Trail sections One and Three.  

 

It's amazing that however long you live in an area, you can still find you don't fully know it 

until you take the time to explore. We were very lucky that the owners popped out to invite 

us in to view the Old Rectory Barn from the inside & explained the re sponsibility of owning 

possibly the oldest Tudor barn in London.   

 

Here you see the group outside Tayles Hill House, another fine 19th Century property 

nobody was aware of, despite it being less than 5 minutesõ walk to the high street.  

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                                                                                        

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This recently -started new group is proving to be quite popular.  

Think of Jane Austen films and dancing cotillions and quadrilles! Donõt 

worry though ð we start with some easy country dances of the era and 

build up to these more intricate forms of the dance . 

Main Hall, All Saints Church, Fulford Road, Ewell KT19 9QZ  

1.30pm -3.30pm - £4 per perso n 

The group now meet fortnightly.  

Upcoming dates are : February 12 th and 26th   

       March 12th and 26th  

   April 9th and 23rd   

                                                                

Regency & 

Traditional Dance 

Group  

 

 

Please contact Libby for further 

details. curzone@hotmail.com  
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This group is held on the 4 th Friday of each month  on Zoom  and has 

been running for about three years.   

Itõs a chance to have fun and be creative in a very light-hearted 

way. The members are from u3aõs across the UK and  the group is 

led by Jim Palmer , who was the secretary of Horley u3a until 

recently  before moving to Wales.  

 

 

 

Our very popular coffee club, run by Rosie and Sue , have arranged their 

next few meetings.  

 

 

 

 

 

Please remember to contact Sue if you have never attended before in 

order that she and Rosie can welcome you.  

Roots Café 10.00am  

Epsom Methodist Church  

 

Tuesday 25 th February  

Tuesday 25th March  

Monday April 28th  

 

 

 

Tuesday J  

  

Improv Comedy  

 



 

                                            Garden Wanderers  

 

This month we  were very lucky on our chosen day to visit 

Wisley Gardens for our monthly outing. It was sunny & bright, 

still cold but no frost & snow.   

Consequently, we climbed to the hillside viewing point as you 

see by this picture & then went hunting through the gardens for 

early flowers.   

We were very successful in finding daffodils, snowdrops & 

Christmas roses in flower as well as a few other things that 

really should have known better!   

 

  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
              

 

 



 

u3a Exploring Architecture Group  

This month our group went on a visit to the Tate Modern Gallery at Bankside.  

We examined the millennium celebration building boom that incorporated 

the London Eye, the Dome, the Millennium Footbridge as well as the Tate 

Modern, all success stories funded in part by the National Lottery , and we  

discussed those that unfortunately failed to meet expectations.  

 

We then visited the Tate to see for ourselves the building & discuss the 

architectõs ideas, both for the original building & the subsequent additional 

construction. Although we all knew the building well it was clear that all of us 

may have overlooked some  aspect & many of us were amazed at the oil 

tanks, now the basement of the new building and an amazing gallery of its 

own.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

Facebook  

 

 

We know Facebook is one of those Marmite things about modern life that 

people either love or loathe.  

However, for those members who  do enjoy social media , the Epsom and 

Ewell u3a has for the last few years had a private Facebook Group that is 

open to members only.  

We check that any members who  request to join are current members of 

our u3a via our Beacon database.  

Weõd like the group to be more active and group leaders and members 

are invited to share anything that they think will interest other members.  

The group is Private so any posts can only be seen by members of the 

group . We would remind members that U3A is not religious or political, but 

you are free to share pictures of days out , comments about things you 

have enjoyed or local events.  

We also have a Public Facebook Page; this is administered by one of our 

members who posts three or four times a week about u3a items of interest.  

Page posts can be seen by the public at large and we use this as our 

advertising to the public of the role of the u3a within the local community 

and what we offer to our members.  

For more details email    u3aepsom@gmail.com  
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This is a page for groups to advertise for new members or new start-ups looking for fellow interests. Contact 
Libby Curzon, Group Coordinator at epsomu3agroups@gmail.com  to get your group listed. You can find out 
more about the groups and make direct contact through our website 
https://epsomandewellu3a.co.uk/interest-groups or use the link shown for each group. 

GROUPS �² SEEKING NEW MEMBERS!  

�x CHESS GROUP 

We meet every Tuesday at 10 am till 12pm in the Wellbeing Day Centre in Sefton Road, West Ewell. We 
are a small friendly group who enjoy playing chess for fun.  All levels welcome.  
CONTACT Vivienne McNeil via the website https://epsomandewellu3a.co.uk/chess-all-levels/ 

�x EXPLORING LONDON 6 

A rare opportunity to join one of our popular Exploring London Groups!   

Group 6 meets on the 2nd Friday of each month, starting at Waterloo Station at 10:30 a.m.  It has 4 
vacancies.  CONTACT Mala or Joan via   https://epsomandewellu3a.co.uk/exploring-london-06/ 

 
�x ITALIAN CONVERSATION IMPROVERS 

We meet once a month on Monday afternoons at Bourne Hall. We would welcome anyone who wants to 
have a go at conversation at a beginners�¶ level.  
CONTACT Peta Hargreaves via   https://epsomandewellu3a.co.uk/italian-conversation-2/ 

�x FLOWER ARRANGING  

We have two Flower Arranging groups that meet on different days of the month. Both would like more 
members. 

The 4th Friday group meet at Stoneleigh Library. As we have to pay for the room hire, members 
contribute approximately £1.50 for each month.  
CONTACT Mala (Flower Arranging 1)  https://epsomandewellu3a.co.uk/flower-arranging-1/ 

The 3rd Tuesday group, that also meets in Stoneleigh Library, would like more members too.  CONTACT 
Ann (Flower Arranging 2) https://epsomandewellu3a.co.uk/flower-arranging-2/ 

�x MEDIEVAL HISTORY  

Are you fascinated by the lives and stories of England's past?  If so, would you like to join our small, 
friendly group as we explore the characters and events that shaped our nation's history? 

We meet on the third Friday of each month to discuss and share.  Our current subject is the Wars of the 
Roses, focusing on the often-overlooked lesser royals and everyday people as well as the social history 
of the time. If possible, we also plan to visit some of the historic houses where these stories unfolded.   
CONTACT Margaret Chignell �± Medieval History 2 via the website 
https://epsomandewellu3a.co.uk/history-medieval-2-2/ 

 


